Shallon Lane

25-02-2022

To whom this may concern.

It is our understanding that our house atJj Shallon Lane The Ward was originally included in the
‘Residential Noise Insolation Scheme’ for day-time noise. On the map on the ANCA website however
it is not included. This is a change to what the DAA had proposed. We are already exposed to high
levels of noise and with the new runway opening we expect this to get even worse. We believe we
are going to be exposed to a +9dB increase in noise levels. We believe we are on the margins of both
the daytime and night-time contours for insulation and neither ANCA nor the DAA have considered
the population who are exposed to high levels of both day and night noise. The WHO limits are
45dBLden and 40dB Lnight and we are above these limits for 24 hours of the day.

The +9dB increase is considered those ‘very significantly’ affected by noise. ANCA should be insisting
on insolating those that are experience a ‘significant’ increase in noise as is mandated by
environmental Impact Assessment report (EIAR) legislation.

| would like to ask the ANCA what medical studies they have conducted in the area, especially for the
vulnerable people. | know there are a number of vulnerable children in the area.

Yours sincerely
Ken and Marjan McCarthy
[iShallon lane
The Ward

Co. Dublin





